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The Ministry of Justice on Friday, December 

17, 2021 officially transferred responsibility for 

the new Manchester Family Court to the                

Judiciary at a ceremony held at the courthouse 

located in Mandeville. The Manchester             

Family Court has been established through the 

refurbishing of the historic Mandeville              

courthouse, which was substantially damaged 

by fire in November 2019. The courthouse is 

said to be the oldest building in the town centre. 

 

Justice Minister Delroy Chuck said the               

refurbished building now has a surveillance 

system, audiovisual equipment and a children's 

lounge. 

 

ñWe hope that these technologies will improve 

the ambiance and the delivery of justice                  

services. We now have a brand new audio-

visual equipment, which was acquired at $10 

million in the court. We have three 60ò              

television sets, which will facilitate the display 

of evidence.ò  

 

Manchester Parish Court  

 

The 2019 fire, which caused damage estimated 

NEW MANCHESTER FAMILY COURT             

WILL OPEN IN JANUARY 2022   

The new Manchester Family Court in Mandeville will             

become operational on Thursday, January 06, 2022. 

 

Chief Justice the Honourable Mr Justice Bryan Sykes, OJ, 

CD said recruitment activities are underway to fully staff 

the court.  

 

Stakeholders pose for a photo op while cutting the ribbon 

for the new Manchester Family Court in Mandeville at a 

ceremony  held on Friday, December 17, 2021.  
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NEW MANCHESTER FAMILY COURT WILL OPEN IN 

JANUARY 2022   

at 35-million dollars, has resulted in cases at the Manchester Parish Court being heard at a rented property at 

James Warehouse Plaza in Mandeville. Mr. Chuck has reiterated his desire for a new courthouse to be built in 

Mandeville. 

 

ñWe hope certainly within the next three years that the main parish court will be built. We have acquired the 

land. We are now working out the protocols. The likelihood is that we will do a public-private sector                     

partnership for that court to come into existence,ò he said. 

 

Early last year lands were acquired for the construction of the new courthouse on Brumalia Road, off Caledonia 

Road, a few hundred metres north of the old courthouse. Soil testing was done at the location adjacent to the 

Southern Regional Health Authority's office last year. 

CHIEF JUSTICE CALLS  FOR SPECIALISED FAMILY COURT 

TO BE ESTABLISHED IN ALL PARISHES  

A call is being made for the establishment of a designated family court in each parish in an effort to 

better serve the needs of Jamaican families.  

The call comes from the Chief Justice the Honourable Mr Justice Bryan Sykes, OJ, CD while addressing the 

audience at the handover of the Manchester Family Court to the Judiciary at a brief ceremony held in             

Mandeville on December 17, 2021.  

Chief Justice Sykes said while the Parish Courts have been doing a good job at handling family matters, a           

specialized court would be able to do a better job because it is equipped with the necessary resources to attend 

to the needs of families. 

ñ[This] stop gap measure that we have had in the parishes and it is not by virtue of blame, but by observation, 

where the parish courts have been filling the gap. We know when you have a designated and specialized             

family court, it enables the full range of services to be provided to those in need,ò the Chief Justice explained. 

He continued: ñAs well as the parish courts have done, specialized family courts can do even better. They have 

councillors and other support staff that will do an excellent job in that area.ò 

Meanwhile, Justice Minister Delroy Chuck said he is in agreement with the Chief Justice that each parish 

should have a specialized family court.  

Mr. Chuck, who was also speaking at the handover ceremony, disclosed that the St. Ann Family Court will  

open early next year. 

ñIt is completed but we are to get some IT [Information Technology] equipment,ò Mr. Chuck added.  
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The parishes of  Trelawny, St. James, Kingston and St. Andrew and Clarendon also have specialized family 

courts. 

CHIEF JUSTICE CALLS  FOR SPECIALISED FAMILY COURT 

TO BE ESTABLISHED IN ALL PARISHES  

(from left) Chief Judge of the Parish Courts His Honour Mr Chester Crooks, Chief Justice the 

Honourable Mr Justice Bryan Sykes, Justice Minister Delroy Chuck and Member of Parliament for 

Manchester Central Miss Rhoda Crawford engaged in a conversation at the handover ceremony of the 

Manchester Parish Court to the Judiciary in Mandeville on December 17, 2021.  

PHOTO HIGHTLIGHTS ïMANCHESTER FAMILY COURT 

HANDOVER CEREMONY  


